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PLEASE VISIT US at our annual meeting on Thursday, June 9, 2022 @               Faith Baptist Church Gymnasium located @ 11612 State Rd. 243 - Cloverdale, IN  46120 @ 7 p.m.  We will provide an update on company financials, will be voting on director positions and discussing up-coming changes to your water facility!
 
	
WATERSHED PROTECTION EFFORTS:  Our water system is working with the community to increase awareness of beter waste disposal practices to further protect our drinking water sources.  We are also working with other agencies and local watershed groups to educate the community on ways to keep our water safe.  Please do your part and dispose of used motor oil, antifreeze and other hazardous materials properly.  

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT OPPORTUNITIES:  If you have any questions regarding this report, please inquire by email @ cataractlakewater@yahoo.com, contact Mr. James Perry, Certified Operator and System Maintenance Manager at (765) 795-3288, or . . .  join us at our Water Board Meetings, held the 3rd Thursday of each month at the Water Office in Poland, Indiana  at 7:00 p.m.  Your feedback is important to us!  Also, please visit our website @ https://cataractlake.myruralwater.com for customer notices and/or updates!

	
	Our mission statement:
	

	
	
	To establish and maintain a Water Corporation in the counties of Putnam/Owen/Clay in the state of Indiana formed for “Serving Quality Water to it’s Customers”.  To deliver service to Customers
       in a high quality, efficient, appropriate and caring manner.  To carry 
       on any educational activities related to rendering quality water to our 
       customers.  To participate, as far as circumstances may warrant, in any
       activity designed and provide quality service to our Customers.
	
	
*PLEASE SHARE THIS    INFORMATION:  Large water volume customers (like apartment complexes, hospitals, schools, and/or industries) are encouraged to post extra copies of this report in conspicuous locations or to distribute them to your tenants, residents, patients, students, and/or employees.  This “good faith” effort will allow non-billed customers to learn more about the quality of the water they consume.
	

	
	** Where does our water come from?  Our water source is groundwater from underground streams called aquifers found in Owen County.
** Is our water safe?  This report shows the quality of the drinking water provided during 2021. Included are details about what the water contains and how it compares to Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and Indiana standards.  We are committed to providing you all the information that you need to know the quality of the water that you drink.  In addition, Cataract Lake Water has a “Wellhead Protection” policy in place and it is available for review at our office located @ 6090 State Road 42 – Poland, IN.  Please contact the office @:            (765) 795-3288 to review.  
** Do I need to take precautions?  Some people may be more vulnerable to contaminants in drinking water than the general population.  Immuno-compromised people, such as people with cancer undergoing chemotherapy, people who have undergone an organ transplant, people with HIV/AIDS or other kinds of immune system disorders, some elderly, and infants can be particularly at risk from infections.  These people should seek advice about drinking water from their health care providers.  EPA/CDC guidelines on appropriate means to lessen the risk of infection by Cryptosporidium and other microbial contaminants are available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline at (800) 426-4791.
** Why are there contaminants in my drinking water?  Drinking water, including bottled water, may reasonably be expected to contain at least small amounts of some contaminants.  The presence of these contaminants does not necessarily indicate that the water poses a health risk or that it is not suitable for drinking.  Contact the EPA’s Safe Drinking Hotline at (800) 426-4791 for more information about contaminants and their potential health effects.  The sources of drinking water (both tap water and bottled water) include rivers, lakes, streams, ponds, reservoirs, springs, and wells.  As water travels over the surface of the land or through the ground, it dissolves naturally-occurring minerals and, in some cases, radioactive material, or can pick up 

	
	substances resulting from the presence of animals or from human activity.
     ** IMPORTANT INFORMATION THE SPANISH-SPEAKING POPULATION:  Este informe contiene informacion muy importante sobre la salidad del agua ptable que usted consume.  Por favor traduscalo, o hable conalguien que lo entienda bien y pueda explicarle.
SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING LEAD:  “If present, elevated levels of lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children.  Lead in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service lines and home plumbing.  Cataract Lake Water Corporation is responsible for providing high quality drinking water, but cannot control the variety of materials used in plumbing components.  When your water has been setting for several hours, you can minimize the potential of lead exposure by flushing your tap for 30 seconds to 2 minutes before using the water for drinking or cooking.  If you are concerned abut lead in your water, you may wish to have your water tested.  Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline or at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead”.
All sources of drinking water are subject to potential contamination by substances that are naturally occurring or man-made.  These substances can be microbes, inorganic or  organic chemicals and radioactive substances.         All drinking water, including bottled water, may reasonably be expected to contain at least small amounts of some contaminants.  The presence of contaminants does not necessarily indicate that the water poses a health risk.   More information about contaminants and  potential health effects can be obtained by calling the Environmental Protection Agency’s Safe Drinking Water Hotline at:  1-800-426-4791 or  review Alliance of Indiana Rural Water @ www.inh2o.org.
Have a leak?  Did you know the average household’s leaks can account for more than 10,000 gallons of water wasted every year, or the equivalent of enough water to wash around 300 loads of laundry!  Please fix your leaks and help us  protect our most valuable resource – WATER!
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